Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

Regular Meeting, September 21, 2017
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, September 21, 2017.  Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.
Members in Attendance
Cynthia Stevens (Chair), Helen Gallagher, Gary Mummert and Mark Spellmann were present.  George Buck was absent.  Four members represent a quorum.
Approval of Minutes from July 20, 2017:
Helen Gallagher corrected the spelling of Walden Woods under General Correspondence to Weldon Woods.  She made a motion to accept the Minutes as amended.  Gary seconded the motion.
                                Vote: 4-0-0 (Motion passed)
 

General Correspondence:  
Cynthia received notice from Finance that budgets have to be curtailed 5% as a result of possible  budgetary restrictions from the State.  Helen mentioned she read there may be a contingency plan.
Public Comment: None
New Business:

Election of Chair and Vice Chair

· Mark stated that he likes that Cynthia has a lot of contacts and recognition, but he is concerned about her missing meetings and possible communication issues with such.  He feels some meetings, especially important ones like January which address the budget, require her attendance.  He also feels she, as Chair, should be looking to bring new members into the committee, which he feels is shrinking.   We lost Dave Winslow last year when he moved away, and now there are two openings.
· Cynthia said she does miss meetings.  She usually calls in.  Gary Mummert offered that his phone was off in July when she tried to call in.  Normally, if he is the acting Chair, she does call in and participates remotely.  Cynthia suggested they have a meeting in December, which they don’t normally do, to discuss the budget, since Cynthia will be in South Africa in January.  

· Helen thinks Cynthia does a fantastic job.  Everyone misses meetings.  When Cynthia does, she has everything organized upfront.  She said it is a challenge finding new members who are willing to volunteer their time.

· Gary said all committee members should actively recruit, especially from the southern end.  The northwest end seems to have good representation.  

Helen Gallagher made a motion to nominate Cynthia Stevens as Chair and Gary Mummert as Vice Chair.  Mark Spellmann seconded the motion.  

Vote: 4-0-0 (Motion passed)

Budget:
· Cynthia mentioned that the budget has to be curtailed by 5%.
· The BPAC has not used the ecoharvester yet because we had very few weeds at the surface.
· Matt Vogt of New England Aquatic Services is owed $300 for removal of pink lilies.  The Purchase Order was written for $400.  Matt had found four patches, but Cynthia had seen more than that on her tour in August.  She will go out and survey how many may be left. Mark saw them by Hahlawah and by his property.  
Friends of Ball Pond Update:

· Mark said Friends of Ball Pond (FoBP) had a nice event with music and a kids’ kayak race.  

· He is hoping for a better presence online.
· Cynthia asked that FoBP include on or with their invitations to water events a reminder for participants to clean their boats if they have been on other water bodies to avoid introducing invasives here.  She mentioned two articles, including one from a Vermont fishing magazine, that discuss how invasives can be transported between bodies of water on everything from vessels, bathing suits, ropes, trailers, pets and more. She is especially concerned about Zebra mussels because Ball Pond has a high calcium content that would allow them to thrive.
· Cynthia mentioned that before FoBP’s big music festival, she went to the boat launch wearing a bright yellow CT DEEP t-shirt that has “Invasive Investigator Volunteer” on the front and on the back: 

Stop Aquatic Hitchhikers!

Prevent the transport of nuisance species.

Clean all recreational equipment.

 She spoke with people who thanked her for sharing information on invasives and for protecting the pond.  She asked if volunteers from the Friends of Ball Pond would be willing to staff the boat launch to educate people.  Gary offered to help.
Educating the public on Invasives:

· Cynthia shared with the committee laminated posters from Vermont showing how to clean kayaks that educate people on the importance of preventing the spread of invasives. She would like to see posters put up around Ball Pond, perhaps on town property. She will reach out to the State on BPAC letterhead to see if they have any to share.
· Gary Mummert suggested checking with Candlewood Lake Authority (CLA).  Cynthia will check with Phyllis Schaer, chairman of CLA.
· Mark Spellmann will check with Public Works on where signs can be placed near the boat launch area.

· Gary Mummert would like to see them at Satterlee’s launch area, Hahlawah and at the Town beach.  He has a laminator.  
Old Business: 

Invasive and Nuisance weeds
· Purple loose strife: Cynthia asked if volunteers could pull it or does a professional need to be hired?  They appear on private property so permission would be needed.  Cynthia has it on her land.  Mark’s is growing in the water, and he was able to pull it by hand.  Gary’s is on his property and beetles are eating it. Cynthia, who also has loosestrife, noticed it all around the pond.
· Phragmites : Cynthia said there is still a lot by the boat launch.  Referring to information from the VT DEC, she said it is too late to cut them now because the plants have flowered.  There is a sweet spot in late July.  If you cut them too early they fight back stronger, but you don’t want to wait until after they bloom because the seeds spread.  Gary mentioned he read that most of the growth comes from rhizomes. 
· Pink Water Lilies: Gary thinks it may not be cost effective to send Matt Vogt out now to remove pink water lilies.  Maybe he should wait until spring.  Cynthia wants to survey what’s left and then decide.
· Cat tails: Cynthia said this native nuisance is crawling into the lake, especially by Satterlee.  Mark said it is also by the boat launch.  Cynthia said the BPAC may need help to cut them in the spring.

· Coon tail: Cynthia said coon tail was not bad this year.  Mark said fishermen were complaining because there was “no” coon tail but George had said he saw weed beds using the sonar in his boat.  The fish like the weeds because they provide cover from predators.   

Other Business:

Meeting in December:

· The committee would like to add Tuesday, December 12 to the BPAC calendar.  Cynthia will check George’s availability.  
Meetings in 2018:

· The committee may change meetings to the second Tuesday of each month in 2018 for Gary’s schedule.  Cynthia will check George’s availability.

Gate at the Boat Launch:

· Mark was asked by a gentleman who lives by the boat launch (Ron Belmont) about why there is no gate at the boat launch.  He would be willing to take care of it.  There is an issue with teenagers hanging out there and drinking.  They leave a lot of garbage and beer cans.  Maybe a code could be used to enter and fishermen would receive the code when they apply for a fishing license.  Cynthia will check with the State.

Hahlawah:

· Gary is now on the Board of the Candlewood Valley Regional Land Trust.  He will probably be the monitor for Hahlawah.  He wanted feedback from the committee on what should be addressed for the property and what is the background on upkeep.  Cynthia said FoBP used to be the stewards of the property and would work with the Boy Scouts to clean the invasives.  However, the Boy Scouts that were involved grew up and moved on.  Mark said the FoBP are not doing anything with the property currently.  He said the poison ivy is bad there.  Gary added it is growing up the trees.  
Adjournment
Mark Spellmann made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 p.m. Helen Gallagher seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

The next Regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee is scheduled for Thursday October 19, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room 
Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary
